
MINUTES OF DELEGATES’MEETING 
CLUBS NZ NORTH ISLAND 500 SINGLES CHAMPIONSHIP 
TAURANGA CITIZENS CLUB 
SATURDAY, 10 SEPTEMBER 2022 
5.15PM 
 
AGENDA:- 

 Welcome – Terry Ray, President Clubs NZ 
 Apologies 
 Moments Silence in remembrance for those that have passed away 
 Confirmation of Minutes  
 Matters Arising 
 Applications – for future tournaments 
 General Business 

 
Meeting Opened 5.15pm 
 
Present: Terry Ray (Clubs NZ Representative) – Chairperson 
  Jan Randell (Whangamata) 

Adrian Chambers (Porirua Club) 
Michelle Romana (Mangere Cossie) 
Audrey Martin (Mangere Cossie) 
Warren Pearce (Hamilton Workingmens) 
Tony Broughton (Swanson RSA) 
Bob Smith (Mt Maunganui) 
Lovey Thompson (Weymouth RSA) 
Jude Harding (Weymouth RSA) 
Whetu Manihera (Porirua Club) 
Linda Goodgame (Raetihi Cossie) 
Jim Lynn (Hamilton Combined) 
Leonie Terewi (Manurewa Cossie) 
Denise Wiki (Manurewa Cossie) 
Don McKenzie (Tauranga Citz) 
Lyn Dobson (Tauranga Citz) – Secretary 

 
Apologies: None received 
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting:  
  Minutes were approved as a correct. 

 Leonie Terewi (Manurewa Cossie) Carried 
Michelle Romana (Mangere Cossie) Seconded 



 
Matters Arising:- 
Nothing arising from previous minutes. 
 
Applications – for future tournaments 
 
2023 Tauranga Citizens Club 
2024 Mangere Cossie 
 
Motion: Passed 
 
General Business:- 
 
Question raised around discussing prior to game strategy of play (ie. Calling the 
joker) – this was not accepted as fair play.  However, any rules changes can be 
put in a remit and presented to the Rules Committee. 
 
Discussion around picking up the discarded kitty.  This was frowned upon and 
considered cheating.  Again this needs to be clarified by the Rules Committee. 
 
Discussion around showing the kitty.  This was not a breach of rules and should 
not have been a loss of game.  However, it is something that should not be 
done during play.  Some members felt that the cards shown should be 
considered the same as a card played out of turn or dropped and should be left 
on the table.  Again, this needs to be clarified by the Rules Committee. 
 
Terry Ray explained that the Rules Committee meet each year at the Nationals 
and that any remit needed to be presented within 20 days prior. 
 
Warren Pearce said that he was no longer on the committee and that he did 
not know who was.   
 
No other business and the meeting closed: 5.45pm. 


